
TOWN OF SHIRLEY

409 MAIN ST.

SHIRLEY, IN 47384

(765)738-6561

shirley.townclerk@gmail.com 

Date: 01/10/2022

To:          Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) - Compliance Data Section, Office 
of Water Quality

Re:         Shirley WWTP – Schedule of Compliance Q4 Progress Report
                IN0024503

On behalf of the Town of Shirley, I would like to submit the Progress Report for Q4-2021.

The following progress has been made based on the Action Steps and Milestones detailed on the 
previously submitted and approved compliance plan.

Action Steps 1-4 have been previously completed.

Action Step 5 – Compliance Plan Demonstration Period

Additional Action Plan – An Additional Action Plan was submitted to IDEM on 11/1/2021, additional 
information and revisions to the proposed schedule will be submitted to IDEM in January 2022.  This 
plan will help to outline the future actions required by the Town to meet full IDEM compliance.

Additional Items:
The Town of Shirley applied for funding during the 1st round of SWIF funding but did not receive any 
funding.  The Town is currently investigating funding options for a wastewater improvements project to 
reduce the flows experienced at the plant and improve capacity to meet specific effluent limits.

Regards,

John Burgelin

mailto:shirley.townclerk@gmail.com

